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SEPRC Draft Motion – SEAC – June 12, 2023
WHEREAS a Special Education Placement Review Committee meeting and process (“SEPRC”) was established in or before 2012 as a process to allow concerned parents of special education students not yet attending TDSB, to initiate a meeting with TDSB staff to pre-arrange special education supports, conditional identification, and/or placement for students newly moving into TDSB from another city, school board, or homeschooling;
AND WHEREAS SEPRCs since at least 2012 have arranged to provide thousands of special education students with placements and other special education supports in advance of their first day of school in their new school board;
AND WHEREAS the advance process of SEPRCs has proven to be significantly more efficient and pedagogically effective compared to later identification, support, and placement, while also minimizing work, stress, and disruption to families, staff, the education system, the students, their classmates, and teachers;
AND WHEREAS SEAC passed a motion in March 2022 (copied below), strongly recommending and advising that the SEPRC Process continue, so that parents of all students
with special education needs who intend to enrol in TDSB, can initiate and utilize the SEPRC Process without any predetermined bias, limitations, or restrictions on access;
NOW THEREFORE IT IS RESOLVED THAT:
1) The “WHEREAS” statements above are incorporated as part of this motion.
2) SEAC strongly recommends that the Board ask the Director of Education to eliminate recent restrictions on access to SEPRCs, which currently limit SEPRC availability only to students with extremely complex medical needs, so that instead parents of students with any special education needs who wish to utilize the SEPRC Process before their child’s enrollment in TDSB will be allowed to do so, to enable them to arrange for necessary special education supports, identification, and / or placement to be in place for their child’s first day of school in TDSB.
3) SEAC further recommends that the SEPRC section of the Special Education Plan be appropriately amended to reflect the changes set out above; and
4) SEAC further recommends that the Board ask the Director of Education to promptly process any outstanding SEPRC requests, and, if necessary, for families seeking the SEPRC Process, to expedite SEPRC / IPRC processing before, on, or very shortly after the first day of school in September.



